
June 22, 2017 

The Honorable City Council 
133 William Street 
New Bedford, MA 02740 

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council: 

The Committee on Ordinances at a Meeting held on Tuesday, June 13, 2017, considered 
a COMMUNICATION, Councillor Martins, submitting an Ordinance from the City of South 
Bend, Indiana, regarding Honey Bee Keeping Regulations. (Refd 8/21/14) (9/17/14-tabled; 
10/22/14-tabled for 60 days; 2/24/15-remain in Committee; 3/23/15-tabled; 12/14/15-remain in 
Committee; 3/21/17-remain in Committee; 5/17/17-tabled to next meeting) 

On motion by Councillor Lopes and seconded by Councillor Rebeiro, the Committee VOTED: 
To recommend to the City Council ADOPTION of the ORDINANCE, AS AMENDED, Relative 
to Beekeeping. This motion passed on a voice vote. 

IN COMMITTEE ON ORDINANCES 

Councillor Steven Martins, Chairman 
SM: dmb 


